Dear Chair Swift-Kayatta and Members of the Town Council:

Submitted herewith pursuant to Article V of the Council-Manager Charter of the Town of Cape Elizabeth is the recommended municipal budget for Fiscal Year 2011.  The proposed municipal budget will maintain all current services, has the same level of spending as in FY 2010 and provides that this can be done with a three cent reduction in the tax rate. 

[image: image4.emf]FY 2011 Budget Funding

64%

18%

7%

2%

4%

5%

Property Tax

Excise Taxes

Intergovernmental

Use of Surplus

Pool/Cable/Building

Other

[image: image2.emf]Tax Rate 

$4.00

$4.05

$4.03

$3.67

$3.40

$3.50

$3.60

$3.70

$3.80

$3.90

$4.00

$4.10

FY 2008 FY 2009 FY 2010 FY 2011


The above graphs show trends in municipal spending and the tax rate.  From FY 2008 to FY 2009 spending went up 3.9%  and the tax rate for municipal services went up 10% as a result of declining revenue. From FY 2009 to FY 2010, spending was down 3.1% and the tax rate decreased slightly. The proposed FY 2011 budget proposes spending at $17,864 more than in FY 2008.  This is an increase of 2/10th of 1% since FY 2008.   
The challenge remains that revenues from sources other than the property tax remain at comparatively low levels.  We are at a lower level than ten years ago.  During the ten year period, municipal spending has increased 28% and municipal revenue from sources other than the property tax decreased 9%   
Revenues from Sources Other Than the Property Tax FY 2001 to FY 2011 
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The FY 2011 proposed budget is flat at a time when the CPI-U has increased 2.6% over the 12 months preceding this budget submission.   This has been accomplished as non-union employees are not provided with a pay adjustment and no adjustment is provided for the public works bargaining unit employees.  Debt service costs are decreasing $151,332 due to bond refinancing and the retirement of debt. The cost of refuse disposal is decreasing $79,961 as the amount of trash being placed in the transfer station hopper has decreased more than 10%.  Street lighting costs are decreasing over $12,000 as last year’s street light reduction initiative was more effective than planned and we have bid out energy costs for the power supply for the remaining lights.  The electricity cost for the community pool is down $18,000 from $65,000 to $47,000. We also have been aggressively obtaining bids for a number of other services to take advantage of a more competitive bid environment.  On this latter point, I wish to give special recognition to all of the department heads and the staff who are adjusting to our budget restraints while maintaining exceptional services to our citizens. 
The budget also addresses a number of areas that needed additional funds this coming year.  The most significant increase in the budget ($66,600) is a 13% increase in health insurance costs due to a 7% rate adjustment and changes in the marital status makeup of our workforce.  Our cost for unemployment insurance is up from $3,200 to $16,500.  General assistance which is our program for local families and individuals in need is up from a budgeted $12,000 in FY 2010 to $25,000 in FY 2011.  Honoring our collective bargaining agreement with the Cape Elizabeth Police Benevolent Association results in about $30,000 in additional costs spread over several lines in the budget. Family Fun Day is provided $5,000 after no budgeted funding in FY 2010.  In order to begin to better meet our infrastructure needs as identified in the recent Town Municipal Infrastructure Stewardship Plan, the amount provided for capital outlay items is increased by a proposed $66,178.  The amounts referenced in this paragraph total $194,078 in increases. 

There are also a number of changes in the budget that are technical in nature but should be noted for clarity.  The Administration account shows an increase in the line for School Network Assistance of $12,200 or 53%.  $10,000 of this was funded in FY 2010 in the Dispatching account for police laptops and police technology.  The school technicians are now doing 2/3rds of this work and this funding change has helped the schools in maintaining technology staffing in FY 2011.  $5,000 has been kept in the old Dispatch account (220) which has been re-titled in FY 2011 as “Public Safety Communications.”  $2,000 that had been in the Town Council area (130) for printing and advertising has been moved to the Public Information Printing and Advertising budget line. (5302004)  $23,726 in contracted services for police custodians has been moved from the Police Department Part-time Payroll line (2101002) to the Police Station Contracted Services budget line. (6302062)  The 2101002 account only decreases $11,860 due to an error last year in applying the hourly rate for weekend staffing of the former dispatch desk at the police station.   The CIP section (715) has been reformatted to show items requested but not funded. This results from a draft suggestion from the Municipal Operations Review Committee.  The revenue from the rental unit at Fort Williams Park now accrues to the Fort Williams Fund instead of the general fund. 
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This budget does not reflect changes that will result from upcoming recommendations from the Health Benefits Review Committee, the Municipal Operations Review Committee and the Alternative Energy Committee.  As of this writing on February 22, 2010, no reports have yet been received from these committees.  The budget also does not book any revenues from pending policy considerations including pay/display parking at Fort Williams Park and pay per throw at the Recycling Center.  The graph earlier in this budget message shows the 10 year trend towards supporting more of this budget with property tax dollars.  These pending initiatives could reverse that trend. 

	
	FY 2011 Budget Funding

	Property Tax
	 $                        5,380,754 

	Excise Taxes
	 $                        1,553,600 

	Intergovernmental
	 $                           615,100 

	Use of Surplus
	 $                           210,000 

	Pool/Cable/Building
	 $                           373,800 

	Other
	 $                           400,000 


I look forward to reviewing this budget with the Town Council Finance Committee and to the conclusion of the budget process later this Spring.  Thank you again to the department heads and staff who have contributed immensely to the preparation of this document  

Respectfully submitted,

Michael K. McGovern 
Michael K. McGovern

Town Manager 
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